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WELCOME, 

NEW MEMBERS
Join us for our monthly Friends meetings

Saturdays at 10 am: January  11
February  8
March  1
[image: image4.wmf]
EVERYONE IS WELCOME
	                                      Meet Jody Bell, 

         CLP – Squirrel Hill’s New Manager 
                               by Megan Fogt
By the time you read this, the Carnegie Library of Pittsburgh – Squirrel Hill will have a new manager.  Jody Bell comes to us with six years of experience as the Director of the Rochester Public Library in Rochester, PA.  Most recently, she has worked in various management positions at the University of Pittsburgh.  I’m sure that she is now well on her way to meeting everyone and discovering how great our neighborhood and library are.  If you haven’t met her yet, stop by and say “Hi” to Jody and tell her why you love our library! 
I’m sure Jody will have lots to share with everyone in future newsletters, but
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	since she just started, we thought we’d ask her to share three interesting things with us:

  1. She was born and raised in Aliquippa, PA.  As a young adult she lived in Washington, Oregon,  
       and Kentucky.
  2. She backpacked through Europe after she graduated from college.

  3. She collects gnomes.
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	PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE      


                                          by Marion Damick 
As I write this, the end of 2013 is fast approaching.  Time to remember what we (the Friends) have done.  I must apologize at the beginning, as some items may have slipped my memory (or notes).  

We paid for One Book Every Young Child books, chess class for K-8 (K!), the coming beach party (with sand!), craft programs for the Teens, a storyteller for the children's mystery club (did you even know the library had this?), prizes 

	for the summer reading program, cake for Holly's departure party plus food for Justin's departure, plus tons (tons!) of supplies needed by the valued couple in charge of our Amazon sales. That's only what I can recall for the past 3 months, so you can see how important your dues -- and used book purchases -- are to making our Branch outstanding.  (FULL DISCLOSURE: Every branch feels this way!) 

And, as a final message for 2013, I hope for peace, happiness, and good health for every one of you.


	We’re Having a Party

On Sunday, March 30 at 2 PM, the Squirrel Hillbillies will have a release party for their second CD, “Goody Shoes”, which features all original acoustic folk, country, and blues songs.  Join us for an hour of live music, then refreshments and socializing with the band! 

Jenny Wolsk Bain and Gary Crouth have been writing, arranging, and performing original music since 2010, with recent appearances at the Three Rivers Arts Festival, the Pittsburgh Cultural Trust's Pittsburgh International Children's Festival, Folk Alliance International's annual 
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	conference, and concerts presented by Calliope: Pittsburgh's Folk Music Society.  Through a collaborative, nonlinear songwriting process, the partners draw from personal experiences, third-hand stories, and vivid imaginations to craft songs that are unpredictable and quirky, yet widely accessible.


Published by the Friends of the Squirrel Hill Library, 5801 Forbes Avenue, Pittsburgh, PA 15217, at 412-422-9650

editor: Joan Schwartzman                                                                  mailing list:  Allison Marciszyn
production:  Dean Damick, Marion Damick, Allison Marciszyn, Rita Motor, Margie Spenser, Serena Spenser
websites: www.carnegielibrary.org/locations/squirrelhill             and            www.pittsburghusedbooks/friends

e-mail: friends@pittsburghusedbooks.com                           membership email:SqHiFriendsLib@gmail.com
Friends online book sales: amazon.com/shops/AY9GAX13L2LJA          used book email: friendsoftheshlibrary@yahoo.com
the online newsletter is at www.pittsburghusedbooks.com/newsletters.html   
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            Children’s Department Winter Happenings

                                      by Megan Fogt

One of my favorite things about living and working in the Squirrel Hill area is that when I’m at Giant Eagle, or walking down the street, or eating at a restaurant, I’ll often see a preschooler who will point at me and say 

	“That’s the librarian who comes to my school!”  Sometimes, I even get a preschooler who yells “Hello, library!” at me.  I love that little kids often get where I work, the library, confused with what my job is.  I joke that to our kids we are the whole library, but actually this might be pretty close to the truth.  Children’s librarians across Pittsburgh visit daycares, preschools, Head Starts, and pre-kindergarten classrooms.  Just at Carnegie Library of Pittsburgh – Squirrel Hill, we share stories, rhymes, and songs and practice early literacy skills with over 700 children from 12 months to 6 years old each month.  Going out into our community and spending time with young children is not just a fun way to spend a morning, it’s also a great way to share literacy and learning with some of our youngest library users.  

	A few months ago, the Friends of the Squirrel Hill Library helped us purchase some new felt boards for our outreach visits.  Our old ones were pretty worn out and we love the convenience of the new ones that have handles and a special place to hold felt board pieces.  As you can see from the picture, a felt board allows us to add shapes, numbers, storytelling figures, and letters, such as the M-O-U-S-E, which we then use as an added visual aid for the early literacy skills that we include in all of our programs.  For example, we might read a book such as Mouse Count, and then sing a rhyme with the mouse puppet and the M-O-U-S-E letters.  We often use the song “B-I-N-G-O” for any word that has five letters.  In this case, the song’s lyrics are: 
  There is a critter who nibbles cheese and mouse is its name-o.

  M-O-U-S-E, M-O-U-S-E, M-O-U-S-E, and mouse is its name-o!
Not only is this a great way to learn to spell five letter words, but it helps really little kids to work on identifying the letters.  And it’s tons of fun.
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	Before we leave each classroom, we always encourage the kids to stop by the library and say “Hi” to us, and often we see a few kids the very same day.  We also provide a handout for parents and caregivers about the songs, books, and early learning skills we used that day.  As we meet the kids in our community, we support the literacy and learning that is happening in our early learning centers, and we encourage everyone to see the Library as a welcoming place.
Of course, once kids and their grown-ups are in the library, we have all sorts of fun things to do.  Join us for these Winter programs:


Open Book Playtime in January

Is winter feeling cold and dreary?  Make a playdate with your child at the library!  During our regular programming times, 
we are offering opportunities to play with your child, explore fun early learning skills, and meet new friends.
	Mondays     1-2 PM
Children  3-5 years

with their grownups

	Tuesdays    10:30-noon
Toddlers  18 months-3 years

with their grownups
	Thursdays    10:30-noon
Babies  birth-18 months

with their grownups
	Saturdays     11-noon
Children  birth-6 years

with their grownups


Family Fun: Beach Party –
Join us as we chase away the Winter Blues with an indoor Beach Party!

Sunday, January 19th from 2-3:30 PM
Regular Storytimes from February to April
Join us for stories, songs, rhymes, and all sorts of wiggly fun.
	Pre-K Storytime
Mondays    1 PM
Children  3-5 years

with their grownups

	Terrific Tales for Toddlers

Tuesdays    10:30; repeats at 11:30 am

Toddlers  18 months-3 years

with their grownups
	Baby and Me
Thursdays    10:30; repeats at 11:30 am

Babies  birth-18 months

with their grownups
	Family Storytime
Saturdays    11 am

Children  birth-6 years

with their grownups




[image: image23.png]



[image: image24.png]



January 2014                                                        
Among Friends
                                                                                                                                                                           Volume VIII, No. 1  
	News from Teen Services
by Madeleine Siegel

We had a great fall in Teen Services at Squirrel Hill.  We continued with our Tuesday Teen Scene program where teens can use the Wii, hang out with friends, and do crafts.  We also had a tween program series (ages 10 to 12) focusing on exploring different types of art.  During the fall, we also visited five middle schools and Allderdice High School to celebrate Teen Read Week,
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	sponsored by the American Library Association.  Teen Read Week is an initiative dedicated to promoting reading and literature among teens throughout the nation during a week in October.  Since we wanted to be sure to visit as many schools as possible, we celebrated Teen Read Week all through October and November.  During our visits we talked about library services for teens, handed out booklists, and provided literacy-based activities such as book talks and book trivia contests.
During the winter months, stop by the Teen Area for our weekly Tuesday Teen Scene program from 3:30 to 5:00 PM.  Visit the Teen Area on the 4th Thursday of each month, 3:30 to 5:00, for our iPad Playground program, to have the opportunity to explore a variety of age-appropriate recreational and educational apps.  Teens are invited to attend monthly Teen Advisory Council (TAC) meetings, resuming in February on the 3rd Thursday, 4:30 to 5:30.  TAC provides our teens with a fantastic leadership opportunity and the chance to help make the library an inviting and exciting place for our teen patrons!

	Keep checking our website and visiting the teen space for information on new and upcoming programs for tweens and teens (ages 10-19 or grades 6-12) 
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	Tuesday Teen Scene        
	
	iPad Playground

	
	
	


	Screen printing with Most Wanted Fine Art  Gallery      
	
	Tween Art: Mosaic 


 To see more pictures on Facebook, search for our library, “Carnegie Library of Pittsburgh – Squirrel Hill”

and click on the “Like” button to get regular updates and view our photo albums.
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	                              Adult Programs  

                                      by Aisha Hallman   
Starting in February, there will be a new program at the library.  “The Buzz: Mondays” will be your way to experience a variety of new things.  The first Monday of the month is Culture Night, giving you a chance to learn about different cultures through lectures and lessons.  The second Monday is DIY/Craft Night, a chance to learn things ranging from bike repair to papermaking and more.  The third Monday is Literary Night where we’ll have events like poetry 

	readings and author lectures.  The fourth Monday is Radical Home Economics Night where we’ll explore topics like how to raise chickens and make non-toxic cleansers for your home.  The programs begin at 6:30 PM.  See our online calendar, carnegielibrary.org/events, for more information about each night.
Our other programs (on business, employment, self-help, and more) have yet to be scheduled.

Watch for notices at the library and at carnegielibrary.org/locations/squirrelhill.


	Local Author 
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	When You Lose Your Mother You Have to Remake Yourself:
Thoughts on Motherhood, Bad Dance Moves, and Writing 
The Bridge to Take When Things Get Serious
By Lori Jakiela
My new memoir, The Bridge to Take When Things Get Serious (C&R Press), is about my mother, who was one tough broad, and it’s about me -- never as tough a broad as I pretend to be no matter how many leather jackets I own.  

This book, a follow-up to my first memoir Miss New York Has Everything* (Hatchette), is about coming to terms with being my mother’s daughter and caregiver while becoming a mother myself.  Also, it’s about
	[image: image13.png]“Fiercely sad and heartbreakingly funny...”
—Stewart O’Nan, author of Emily, Alone and The Odds
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	cheesy puffs, Dee’s Café, Pittsburgh, coming home, and those old literary standbys – love, heartbreak, and the dreams that make a person go on dancing like a lunatic even after the music stops.

I do a great Chicken Dance, by the way, and a respectable Hokey Pokey, unless I’m on roller skates.  I polka, too, but it looks more like a seizure when I really get going.  At least that’s what my father, Braddock-born and Polish, used to tell me.  “It’s not like you’re being electrocuted,” he’d 
say, “relax,” but I never could.

My mother, like my father, was a beautiful dancer, all high heels and swirl, never a missed step.  

“Don’t overthink it,” my mother would say as she’d try to show me what she knew.  But my brain, like my feet, would never cooperate.  “Monkey
mind,” the Buddhists call it when thoughts won’t hold still.

I think I will go to my mother’s grave today.  I should probably talk with her about this book.  If she were alive, she wouldn’t like me giving up her
secrets.  I’ll probably have to explain things.

We had a difficult relationship, my mother and I.  Many daughters of fierce mothers will say the same thing.  I loved my mother desperately.  She loved me desperately, too.  What you should know:  we didn’t destroy each other.  We came to some kind of peace before she died.  That is its own kind of miracle.  This book is about that, too.  

But the loss I feel, her absence, is still as palpable as her fingers on my pulse.  She was a nurse, so she did that a lot.  She’d check my pulse, my breathing, every vital sign.  She kept a stethoscope hanging on a hook in the kitchen.

This is, of course, creepy, especially to a child.

Most kids think of the heart as love, something with a smiley face, not something physical, something mortal that can fail.

My daughter brought a smiley heart home from school the other day, a gift for me.  The heart had paper accordion arms and legs.  On the back, there was a message:  “Mom you make my heart dance.”

My daughter’s in second grade.  She’s just now learning about the heart as an organ, something fleshy and beating inside her.  “Gross,” she
says, and holds her hand to her chest and presses hard, as if she wants to make it stop.

“Don’t overthink it,” my mother would say.

Ray Bradbury used to have a sign over his typewriter that said “Don’t Think.”  His idea:  the best writing is a surprise.  It’s more like life.  There’s no controlling it.

I’m still a terrible dancer.  My daughter, who loves Justin Bieber, has tried to teach me the Dougie.  We dance together in the kitchen, which was my mother’s kitchen because we live in Trafford now, in the house I grew up in.  “No, like this,” my daughter says, and giggles when I can’t get it right. 


Sometimes my mother would dance alone in the kitchen, a little polka from the sink to the table on Sundays, when the Pittsburgh radio stations would have Polka Hour and Frankie Yankovic would roll out a barrel of fun. 

“Now isn’t that happy music?” my mother would say.

The only dance I ever tried to teach my mother was The Hustle.  I’m not sure I ever had that right, either, but because I was very young in the 70s, she assumed I knew what I was doing.  We’d dance to the Bee Gees. 

“I don’t take things for granted, because everything feels more fragile,” Robin Gibb said after the death of his brother Andy.  “It’s made me wonder about mortality and how long you’ve got somebody in the world.”

What I remember about my mother today:  she was beautiful.  I miss her.

“Shut up and dance,” she’d say.  “Before the song’s over already.”











            *The CLP has copies of both memoirs to lend.
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	EDITOR’S MESSAGE
by Joan Schwartzman

The North wind doth blow,

And we shall have snow; 
And what will the dormouse do then, poor thing?
	In My Humble Opinion
by Margie Spenser, newsletter tech staff

There are three new language classes starting up!  The French and Polish classes last quarter must have been popular.  I almost started French classes just so I’d know
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	Roll’d up like a ball,
In his nest snug and small, 

He’ll sleep till warm weather comes in, poor thing.
This traditional ballad has many versions.  The most well-known one is about a robin, rather than a dormouse (a very small European mouse known particularly for its ability to hibernate*).  The song is very old, and like many verses and nursery rhymes probably has a political involvement.  This tune has been sung since the 16th century and we don’t know what the poem was supposed to tell the nonreaders of that time.  For interesting reading, go onto the internet and look for “old ballads” or “nursery rhymes” and see how many of these were political and refer to actual events in history.

If you look through this newsletter you will see many interesting events that you can attend.  January’s weather isn’t even fit for a dormouse, and many of us would like to hibernate like them.  But we have a staff here at the library that works very hard to bring you varied presentations.  We should stay awake and come to the library!  Check your calendar and attend.  

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

*Dormice hibernate for at least 6 months a year, and have been known to store food nearby so if they wake up and it’s still cold, they can just nosh a bit and go back to sleep!
	how to pronounce the many words we’ve borrowed from the French.  Perhaps it’s not too late.

Can’t wait for the release party (see page 1) for the Squirrel Hillbillies’ new CD.  I borrowed their first CD, The Squirrel Hillbillies, from the Squirrel Hill Library, took it on a drive to Monroeville, and heard everything on it 3 or 4 times.  It grows on you.  I was singing the refrains by the time I got home, and I’m not much of a music fan.
Jeanne Bergad has decided to end her Film, Fiction, Fun programs.  Thanks, Jeanne, for all your hard work and dedication over the years!  
We haven’t gotten any new Friends in the past three months.  If you are not a member but you pick up a free newsletter four times a year, you may want to know that the basic membership fee of $5 is enough to pay for printing those four newsletters, plus a 20 cent “profit” for the year.

	Language Classes 

Chinese for Beginners

2nd and 4th Thursdays at 6:30 PM
starts on Thursday, January 9

Japanese for Beginners

1st and 3rd Wednesdays at 5:30 PM
starts on Wednesday, January 15

French for Beginners

every Wednesday at 6 PM
starts on Wednesday, January 22

Polish for Beginners

2nd and 4th Wednesdays  at 6:30 PM
starts on Wednesday, February 11

Intermediate Polish

1st and 3rd Thursdays at 6:30 PM
starts on Thursday, February 6

	Genre Book Club

meets the third Wednesday 

of the month at 6:30 PM
January 15   Tenth of December 

by George Saunders,

a collection of short stories

February 19  32 Candles 

by Ernessa T. Carter,

to celebrate Black History Month.

March 19   The Girls of Atomic City: 

The Untold Story of the Women Who 

Helped Win World War II 
by Denise Kiernan
to celebrate
Women’s History Month
	Squirrel Hill Adult Book Discussion Group 
(
Thursday, Jan 23, 1 PM
The Violinist’s Thumb: 

And Other Lost Tales Of Love, War, and Genius, As Written by Our Genetic Code
by Sam Kean

Thursday, Feb 27, 1 PM
Some of My Best Friends

Are Black: The Strange Story of Integration in America
by Tanner Colby

 Thursday, Mar 27, 1 PM
Lean In: Women, Work, and 
the Will to Lead
by Sheryl Sandberg


The League of Women Voters Nonfiction Book Discussion Group 
meets at our library the 3rd Friday of each month from 10:30 to noon.
To find out what books will be discussed at these meetings, call Phyllis Dreyfuss at 412-802-6028 or 
email her at LPDREY@verizon.net. The League’s website is www.pgh.palwv.org.  pgh.lwv.org
	CARNEGIE LIBRARY OF

PITTSBURGH  – SQUIRREL HILL
5801 Forbes Avenue

Pittsburgh, PA 15217-1678
Adult Services: 412-422-9650

Children's Services: 412-422-9841

Fax: 412-422-5811

www.carnegielibrary.org/clp/sq
http://www,facebook.com
             /clpsquirrelhill 
	ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED



            your donation is tax deductible as a charitable contribution 
	[image: image16.jpg]Nonprofit
U.S. Postage
PAID
Pittsburgh, PA
Permit No. 420






	Is your Friends Membership up to date? Please check your mailing label.       ( 

If the date is before 1/14, you need to renew.  Mail us the form below or leave it at the library Service Desk..
	
	

	Free Tax Services:  IRS-trained AARP Volunteers will offer free tax services to the public from Feb 2 through April 13,
Tues & Thurs Noon – 3:00 PM and Sat 10:00 AM – 3:00 PM.  Registration will begin January 21, 2014.  Register by calling 
the Library at 412-422-9650 or asking a librarian.  The library has all the popular federal, state, and city tax forms available.
[image: image17.wmf]
Art

at the

Squirrel Hill Library

January:  Mary Trusbusky
February: Laura Schultz

March:    Francine Vandenber, acrylics
Our schedule is full through

 December, 2014. 

If you’d like to exhibit after that, contact Marion Damick,

412-521-3075.
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	Make checks payable to:
Friends of the Squirrel Hill Library
and mail to:

Allison Marciszyn

7716 Francis St.

Swissvale, PA 15218
SqHiFriendsLib@gmail.com
 Check one box:



   FORMCHECKBOX 
  New Member   FORMCHECKBOX 
  Renewal

Check one or two boxes:

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  $5.00        FORMCHECKBOX 
  $10.00     FORMCHECKBOX 
  $15.00

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  $25.00      FORMCHECKBOX 
  $50.00     FORMCHECKBOX 
 Other ____

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  DONOR (first year is free, but we gladly  
                       accept donations.)

Name:___________________________________


     (Last)
                                 (First)    

Address: _________________________________

City/State: __________________Zip: __________

Phone(s): ___________________Date: _________

E-mail address: ____________________________

Please check all activities you can help with:

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Periodic Book Sales
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Library Advocacy

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Sorting Used Books
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Gardening

 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Adopt-a-Shelf Program
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Newsletter 

COMMENTS:
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	            BOOK SALE NEWS

                        by Pat Bender

I hope that 2014 brings all of you many blessings.  I am grateful that 2013 has been such a good year for the Friends book sales.
	

	Internet sales are also going well.  We evaluate all donated items, hoping to identify those of significant value.  It’s a lot of fun when something special pops up.  I call it “the thrill of the hunt”.  If you are of like mind, come by and volunteer.  It isn’t difficult to search on Amazon.com for prices, and we will train you. 

I am also desperate for a person who can create in-house signs for sales, price labels, and such.  Some knowledge of Microsoft Word might help.

The thing we need most now is a publicist, someone who can get the word of our sales and events out to the public through the various media.

If you would like to be on our list for reminders of upcoming events or special sales, send your email address to SqHiFriendsLib@gmail.com.

	


How wonderful it is that nobody need wait a single moment before starting to improve the world.�                                                                                                            Anne Frank- 1929-1945
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Don’t say you don’t have enough time.  You have exactly the same number of hours per day that were given to �  Helen Keller, Pasteur, Michaelangelo, Mother Teresa, Leonardo de Vinci, Thomas Jefferson, and Albert Einstein.


											  H. Jackson Brown, Jr.  1940-
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Magnet School Information Sessions





Students and families who are interested in Pittsburgh Public Schools’ Magnet Program are invited to attend Magnet Information Sessions at the Squirrel Hill Library on Wednesday, January 8 at 4:00 or Wednesday, February 12 at 5:30.





Come to the information sessions to:


Talk with representatives of Pittsburgh Public Schools’ Magnet Program


Find library materials to help with magnet applications


Get magnet information and applications


Print applications or apply online





If you would like more information about applying to the Pittsburgh Public Schools’ Magnet Program, but you can’t attend one of the magnet sessions, please ask a librarian.  Call 412-422-9650 or email � HYPERLINK "mailto:squirrelhill@carnegielibrary.org" �squirrelhill@carnegielibrary.org�.
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My books are very few, but then the world is before me -- a library open to all -- from which poverty of purse cannot exclude me, in which the meanest and most paltry volume is sure to furnish something to amuse, if not to instruct and improve.�                                                                                 Joseph Howe 1804-1873
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